Prineville City Council Meeting Aug. 14, 2007
Issue Summary
Topic; Summer Overlay Bid Award

Department; Transportation Staff; Scott Smith

Overview;

The Transportation Department has solicited and received bids for their
2007-2008 summer overlay project. This project consists of a total of
957 tons of asphalt. The streets that will be resurfaced are W 1* from
Deere to Main. W 1* from Dunham to Fairview. SE 5" from Juniper to
Knowledge and a small section of Knowledge St. Staff would like to
inform the Council that this overlay will be slightly different from
previous overlays. This overlay will begin 6” from the face of the curb
and extend to within 6’ of the opposite curb face. The reasons for these
parameters are to not adversely affect our storm water drainage at the
curb line and to extend the lineal footage of the overlay.

The City of Prineville received bids from 3 of Central Oregon’s paving
contractors. The bids are as follows; Harney Rock-$63.84/ton Knife
River-$64.14/ton High Desert-$67.40/ton
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Staff Recommendation;

Staff requests that the Council award the summer overlay bid to; Harney
Rock & Paving for $63.84 per ton

Budgetary Considerations;

Payment for this bid award will be deducted from fund 10, line item 10-
43100-6240 transportation improvements which has a current total of
$90500.00

Staff anticipates using the remainder of this line item in a spring overlay
bid award once it has accessed winter damage.
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